Family and Community Involvement Advisory Committee (FCIAC) Meeting
School Board Administration Building, Conference Room #559

1450 NE Second Avenue, Miami, FL 33132

Minutes

November 14, 2016

Members Present: Mr. Alan Alvarez, Mr. Gus Barreiro, Ms. Winifred Browne, Ms. Jeanne Darc LaHoud, Ms. Gina Ha, Ms. Beverly Heller, Ms. Anna Hochkammer, Ms. Tracey Jackson, Ms. Farah Johnson, Dr. Nancy Lawther, Ms. Jacqueline M. Perez-Chair, Ms. Laura Philpot, Ms. Zoriada Serret, Ms. Gloria Simmons, Ms. Lenora Stafford, Mr. David William Jr.

Members Excused: Dr. Sherian E., Ms. Dannie McMillon, Mr. Allvin Gainey, Ms. Rosa Maria Barbara-Olsen, Ms. Eileen Segal
Also Present: Ms. Sylvia Diaz, Ms. Gisela Feild, Ms. Deborah Gonzalez, Ms. Angela Lozano, Ms. Lisa Martinez, Ms. Iraida R. Mendez-Cartaya, Mr. Reinaldo Palacios, Ms. Alina Plasencia, Ms. Lisa Thurber, 
Guest: Ms. Meriel C. Seymore, Dr. Lisa Robertson, Ms. Elizabeth Quinonez-Bombino
Welcome and Introductions
This meeting was called to order at 9:32 a.m., by Jacqueline Perez, Chairperson, FCIAC.  A quorum was established and self-introductions followed.  Gina Ha, current representative from Catalyst Miami has accepted a position as an occupational therapist and she will be stepping down as secretary of the FCIAC.  She will be replaced by a representative from Catalyst Miami.
Report/Updates
North Region- STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics) programs are currently offered at Ojus Elementary and Hialeah Middle.  A new mentoring program, BQ Mentoring at Norland High School will pair 38 students with mentors.
Central Region- Troops to Education-Veterans and Spouses Career Expo at Coral Gables Senior High, will showcase a variety of career options and opportunities in the District for veteran/military families, November 19, 2017.  A town hall meeting was held in District 8. School Board Member, Marta Perez Wurtz, recognized students’ success.  Ronald Reagan Senior High will host a College Assistance Fair and Miami Coral Park High’s Engineering, Architecture & Construction Magnets will have an Open House on December 7, 2017.
South Region-   A Curriculum Expo will be held November 16-30, 2017, to provide information about the different programs offered at Braddock Senior High and Ferguson Senior High Schools. 
Old Business
The Minutes of the October 24, 2016, meeting were approved with corrections.  David Williams’ name was misspelled.
Office of Community Engagement
Lisa Thurber, District Director, shared information about the Family of the Year celebration at Jungle Island, March 24, 2017.  Parents can self-nominate or be nominated and then selected by the school based on the student’s attendance, parent’s involvement and what distinguishes them as going “above and beyond”.  Selected families will be recognized at Jungle Island in March and again on April 6, 2017 at the Community Partners event.
Superintendent’s Report
Ms. Iraida R. Mendez-Cartaya, Associate Superintendent, Intergovernmental Affairs, Grants Administration and Community Engagement, provided an update about federal and state legislation.  

At the federal level, post general election, not much was said about education, streamlining Department of Education, rebuilding schools/infrastructure with federal assistance, possible removal of the Gun Free school zone, eliminating Common Core (state’s point of view), the new Vice President-elect will lead the transitional team, Title I funding could possibly be shifted more towards rural America with a potential loss of $22 million. 
At the state level, Amendment Two passed. Board has taken an interest in it because of the impact it will have on youth, Florida legislators may need to develop new language or leave existing language related to medical marijuana and minors’ access to it. Dade delegation is in a good position as far as having powerful positions in important committees. In the Senate, Anitere Flores, incoming President Pro Tempore, will have an important and powerful role in diverting bad legislation.   In the House of Representatives, Jeanette Nunez is Speaker-Designate Pro Tempore.  Education related policies will focus on Florida Bright Futures to include summer semesters and shared capital outlay funds between public and charter schools.
Presentation, “Together for Children”
Lisa Martinez, Chief Strategy Officer, Office of the Superintendent, provided a follow- up presentation about the Vision 20/20 2015-2020 Strategic Blueprint.  The objectives of the presentation are to provide a certain level of awareness and gain insight from the committee.  The Focus of the presentation was how to maximize our resources to better serve families in specific zip codes of high incidents of gun violence.  Mr. Alberto M. Carvalho, Superintendent, convened with anchor institutions including the county government officials, The Children’s Trust, and community-based organizations in April 2016, to develop a Community Action Plan.  The Plan will be a result of collaborative work between families, county government, service organizations, The Children’s Trust and Miami Dade County Public Schools.  The plan will help with funding for targeted communities. A service delivery partnership will be developed using a   RFP (Request for Proposal) for a service partnership through The Children’s Trust (ballpark initial investment of $8M). 
Presentation, “2015-2016 Florida Standards Assessment and School Performance Grades”

Gisela Feild, Administrative Director Assessment, Research and Data Analysis, provided a presentation about how schools are graded and data from the 2015-2016 school year.  In summary, FSA English Language Arts were at or above state levels in grades 3-10, similar results for FSA Mathematics with a dip in grades 7 and 8 due to accelerated math (i.e. algebra), the district is doing well in Algebra but not as well in geometry (concerns were mentioned about technology).  School grading now consists of a percentage of total points, learning gains included, complicated provisions removed, lagged data for middle and high school is better to assess performance, 88% of all schools were A or B or C compared to the state’s 85%.  Gisela Feild will follow up with the committee about the lack of “A” graded comprehensive high schools.
Questions from the committee’s previous meeting were addressed and responses follows: traditional paper and pencil tests are costly and does not allow as much flexibility with test development, the primary proctor for testing must be certified but paraprofessionals assisting with proctoring do not (she will bring this question back to Dr. Sally Shay and report back to the committee).
Presentation: School Choice & Parental Options
Dr. Sylvia Diaz, Assistant Superintendent, Innovation and School Choice, provided a presentation of thematic program options in Choice and Magnet schools.  Magnet schools require acceptance via an application process and choice schools are offered within a school for the boundary population first.  Magnet and choice programs have grown and are projected to grow in the next five years.  A new robotics program will be offered to select schools in Districts One and Two to provide STEM lessons through the school’s Science classes.
Other programs mentioned included JROTC (limited by federal funds), i-Serve (funnel from JROTC, other students as well), Diploma Pathways (options for types of diplomas starts in 6th grade).

Questions from the Committee’s previous meeting were addressed and the response was: brain drain” is an unintentional consequence of magnet programs, extended school year is costly, and classical prep may lose interest of students.
A Motion to Extend Meeting

A motion to extend the meeting past 11:30am was made by Beverly Heller and seconded by Gus Barreiro.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:40am. 
Date of next meeting: January 30, 2017
The next meeting will consist of a presentation from the Office of Academics and Transformation.  Lisa Martinez will also bring follow-up information.

